## Stockbridge Bowl Stewardship Committee Friday September 17, 2021

Present: Jamie Minacci, Roxanne McCaffrey, Michael Buffoni, Gary Kleinerman, Michael Nathan, John Loiodice, Jim Wilusz, Charlie Kenny, members of the public. Absent: Gary Johnston. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Minacci at 8:00 a.m.

Approve Minutes from 09/03/2021 – These minutes were approved.

Agenda Items to Discuss: by those present:

<u>Harvesting Updates (Prior to Josh Billings)</u> – RM updated that the larger harvester was in the water and was harvesting in areas it could go, they are preparing the bowl for the Josh Billings. The claim has come back for the submerged harvester, it came in at \$ 20,000 so it is off for repairs. It will be repaired and ready to use in the spring, the cost of the tip over hasn't been received yet. RM talked to the manufacturer, it's common that it can tip over. She went over the different ways, Chuck needs to be talked to to see what happened. JM asked about passes with the big harvester, they did as many as they could in the areas where they could go. They brought the harvester over to the causeway to get it out of the way for the Josh.

<u>Zebra Mussel Station Updates/Any Updates on Driveway Repairs</u> – GK updated the engineering firm is going to look at the driveway, work will begin in the fall or spring. On September 31<sup>st</sup> at 10:30 a.m. a group from Onota Lake is coming to see what we do here at the boat wash, everything has been running smoothly and it will close on October 11<sup>th</sup>.

<u>Water Testing/Stockbridge Bowl</u> – MB is scheduled Wednesday for Sampling, Chris Main at GZA will meet with him give to get supplies. JL asked what's being tested, MB said the same stuff as usual. CK was contacted by the GZA about the bill for testing, an old bill hasn't been paid yet. RM spoke to them a few days ago and they are looking into it, they are checking to make sure there are no duplicate payments. An email is sent to MB monthly, he than forwards it to RM, Mike Canales and Cheryl. CK updated that the Josh is Sunday and there are no issues with the water, there's a little cyanobacteria but nothing to be concerned about.

<u>Updates From Sewer and Water Committee Meeting</u> – JL updated there was a meeting earlier this month, nothing new to update. MB discussed phosphates running into the bowl from the failed systems, there's nothing alarming at this point. The Lake Drive options need to be presented, they are waiting on information on which direction to go. Chris Main @ GZA will do a comparison report, he doesn't have any updates yet.

<u>Updates from Board of Health/Tri-Town Health</u> – JW has no new updates.

<u>Any Other Pertinent Information</u> – GK asked about what's going on with Parks & Rec at the beach, they will invite Steven Knopf to their next meeting to get new updates. RM updated that the parking lot project at the beach will begin in the fall.

There being no other business, JL adjourned the meeting at 8:15 a.m. and reminded everyone that the next meeting will be at 8 a.m. on October 1, 2021.

Respectfully submitted,

Tammy Touponce, Secretary September 21, 2021